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AGREEMENT REACHED IN THE POLICE NEGOTIATING BOARD

1. The Police Negotiating Board has agreed that a period of up to 52 weeks’ maternity leave shall be reckonable for the purposes of pay increments and leave.  For pension purposes, any period of maternity leave when police officers are in receipt of either Occupational Maternity Pay or Statutory Maternity Pay shall be reckonable. Officers are also entitled to reckon for service any period of unpaid maternity leave for which the relevant service is bought back on their return to work.  (Please note that any unpaid leave within the first 26 weeks of Statutory Maternity Leave is automatically pensionable and does not need to be bought back.) Police officers may take up to 15 months maternity leave in an 18 month period, which commences 6 months prior to the expected week of confinement and concludes 12 months after the expected date of birth of the baby. If an officer takes one or more periods of maternity leave, any return to duty (excluding KIT days) will not count towards the 52 week period reckonable for pay and leave purposes.
2. This agreement requires amendment to police determinations, regulations or specific authorisation by home department circular and any approved changes will be promulgated in due course in Home Office, Scottish Government Justice Department and Northern Ireland Office circulars. This PNB circular is purely advisory and does not confer authority* to implement the agreement. 
3. Any enquiries about this circular should be addressed to the Independent Secretariat at the Office of Manpower Economics ( 020 7215 8101, to the Official Side Secretary ( 020 7187 7340 or the Staff Side Secretary ( 01372 352000.  Enquiries to the Independent Secretariat relating to the interpretation of this circular should be made in writing.

29 October 2010
* PNB Circulars form a single numerical series. Those which in themselves provide authority to implement an agreement carry the serial number alone, while those which are advisory are designated as such after the serial number.

MEMORANDUM

The following joint agreement agreed by the Police Negotiating Board is submitted for the approval of the Secretary of State for the Home Department, the Scottish Government and the Secretary of State for Northern Ireland.

The Sex Discrimination Act 1975 (Amendment) Regulations 2008  provides that all women whose baby was expected on or after 5th October 2008 should receive the same benefits during additional maternity leave (AML) as they do during ordinary maternity leave (OML).
The Police Negotiating Board has agreed that a period of up to 52 weeks be reckonable for pay and leave purposes for all officers on maternity leave.
Any period of maternity leave when police officers are in receipt of either Occupational Maternity Pay or Statutory Maternity Pay will be reckonable for pension purposes. Officers are also entitled to reckon for service any period of unpaid maternity leave for which the relevant service is bought back on their return to work.  (Please note that any unpaid leave within the first 26 weeks of Statutory Maternity Leave is automatically pensionable and does not need to be bought back.)
If an officer takes one or more periods of maternity leave, any return to duty (excluding KIT days) will not count towards the 52 week period reckonable for pay and leave purposes.
